

February 9, 2015

Dear Members of the Alaska State Legislature:

I urge passage of House Bill 58.

I am Larry Bussone, Business Manager/Finance Officer for the Catholic Diocese of Juneau and also Interim Executive Director of Catholic Community Service (CCS). I can attest that both the Diocese (and its parishes) and CCS would benefit from passage of the legislation. Both have significant needs for efficiency improvements in their facilities. And both would benefit from a low interest loan from the Alaska Energy Efficiency Revolving Loan Fund. Finally, a large number of people throughout Southeast Alaska would benefit from the efficiency upgrades.

Thank you for consideration of my request.

Sincerely,

Larry J. Bussone

Business Manager, Diocese of Juneau

Interim Executive Director, Catholic Community Service